1
2

ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

FRIDAY, December 12, 2003
ROOM 305/ Mohegan Campus
12:30 P.M.

Meeting called to order at 12:40 p.m. by Tony Benoit. 

Perkins Information – Matt Liscum reported that the 2002-03 post secondary award last year was $73,000 which was to be used career or technical purposes only.  Funding can be used for professional development or tutoring.  He explains that he oversees the budget, but the decision lies at state level as to who gets the money.  Matt writes the grant proposal for Three Rivers Community College; if you have any questions, please feel free to ask him.  The state looks favorably upon projects that have significant impact.  A late January, early February meeting will be held regarding funding and any other questions.
Dean’s Report

Dean Branchini expressed holiday greetings to all.
Dean Branchini is attempting to put together a preliminary list for divisional goals for next academic year; this will hopefully be done within the next two weeks.  Will look toward goals for budgetary guidelines also.  

Status of searches – Incredible amount of effort has been put forth in all searches; recommendations have been sent to the President for final decision.  Complete searches include, International Studies, Literature, Art, ESL, Mechanical Engineering, Economics and Composition.  There were a couple of searches that were not complete for various reasons and will be held until a later date.
Water L.A.B. update – Kathy Gundersen – Surprised and pleased thus far.  Water L.A.B. website – fountain of knowledge – was developed by a student.  Mona Florea came up with a resource guide for water; an incredible job!  There were book discussions/brown bag lunches hosted by Raquel Nasser, Barbara Saez, Christine Hammond and Will Hare; the Nursing Division had a Fluid Electrolyte display.  Laura Patsouris and Teri Ashton did a display for students; June Decker discussed in her class; speech classes presented speeches with a water theme; Irene Clampet’s marketing class assigned water to one of each group, presentations will be held on Tuesday.  There will be a lot of new things for next semester, including a book discussion on Carol Ash’s book, The Flood.  Peter Patsouris is doing a Social Science World Issues course on water; Barbara Barton’s Math and Science for Young Children class is doing something with a water theme; and more.
There is consideration of a professional development/center for teaching trip being focused on water, such as a trip to the Statute of Liberty and Ellis Island.  Terry Delaney and June Decker are checking into this.

Kudos to Kathy Gundersen for a great job on the water theme, first time out.

Diba Khan-Bureau announced that she will offer a 2-credit environmental issues course with 17 speakers throughout the semester.  It is open to the public and college community on Tuesday evenings from 6-7:45 p.m. in Room 102 on the Thames campus.  The course will be publicized in the NL Day, Norwich Bulletin and East Lyme paper.

High Jump Program – Technology recruitment committee is being formed.  High school students will need a grade of B or better with only College Composition having to be taken.  High school requirements would be completed here and the student would be considered a full-time Three Rivers Community College student.  Agreement form has been drafted.  More to come.
Academic Integrity Policy revisited – Policy is working to date.  There has been only one instance where there was blatant plagiarism.  The policy states that you can only give a zero for project, not the entire course.  The policy will be taken back to governance for ratification/discussion.  Susan Topping-Zander will address this at governance.

George Rezendes and Kacey McCarthy-Zaremba gave a great presentation on data acquired from accuplacer tests of students who placed in developmental courses.  It was discovered that 41% of all college freshmen enrolled in at least one developmental course; 60% of all high school graduates go to college and 40% take college prep courses.  Graduation rate hovers around 15%, 1st time, and full-time college students finish within 3 years.  
Will address any other issues faculty has to try to answer questions to get more facts/information.

Announcements
George Rezendes announced that the CC System has decided to participate in a survey of student engagement (NESE).  Timeline is 3/17 to the 2nd week in April.  It should take approximately 30-45 mins. of class time to administer survey.  Please plan time in during spring semester.  All surveys should be back to NESE by the end of May and information should be returned by the end of November.  We should know who’s been selected by the 2nd week in March.
Advising Committee will meet in Room 205 for 10 mins. after Division meeting today.

Diba Khan-Bureau announced that the Legislative Affairs Committee is partners with legislators in town.  Need help/volunteers.
There being no further business, a motion was made for adjournment.  So moved.  The meeting adjourned at 2:30 p.m.

Next Academic Division meeting is scheduled for Friday, April 11, 2002 at

12:30 p.m. in Room 305 on the Mohegan campus. 

